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* Notice of this Motion has been given.
* This Motion is subject to referral to the Executive Committee. A two-thirds vote is required
to waive referral.

Recommendations
Councillor Ana Bailão, seconded by Councillor Paula Fletcher, recommends that:
 
1. City Council direct the CreateTO Board, Corporate Real Estate Management and any other
Agency and Corporation of the City submitting development applications that do not include
affordable housing on their site to provide within their applications and reports, an explanation
as to why affordable housing is not included in the development proposal, and that this
requirement be a constituent part of the City's Planning process.

Summary
The challenges of housing affordability and supply in the City of Toronto continue to be a
priority for the City and every effort is being undertaken through partnerships, collaboration
and activation of sites across the City for the purpose of affordable and supportive housing.  It
is critical that housing on all potential sites across the City be foremost in terms of development
of any kind.  In this context, it is both prudent and required that any potential development
being considered on any site across the City include consideration for potential affordable
housing opportunities and this requirement should be included in the planning process in so far
as explanations should be a constituent part of applications for development when housing is
not included.
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